

VFW AUXILIARY

Department of North Carolina Deborah Crowder, Secretary

910-622-6749
sec4vfwauxnc@gmail.com
4717 Ilex Drive
Wilmington, NC 28412

BULLETIN BOARD SEPTEMBER 13, 2025

- ♦ I'm sorry to report the passing of Cheryl Ann Brown on September 11, 2025. You may recall I had placed Cheryl Ann's name on the request for cards list. I do not have information on a service for Cheryl Ann at this time. I'm sending this without those details because I wanted to be sure you do not send get well cards to her as requested on a prior notice. Cheryl Ann was the Treasurer of Auxiliary 2057 In Rocky Mount. Her mother, Sharon Schmitz is the President of Auxiliary 2057, and cards can be sent to her at 1713 Boone Street, Rocky Mount, NC 27803. Both Sharon and her daughter worked side-by-side for many years for our organization. Please keep Sharon and the family in your thoughts and prayers.
- ♦ I talked to Anna Holm yesterday. She is still in the hospital in Alaska. She said they moved her to another room, and that she still wasn't sure when she would be ablet to return to NC. Please keep Anna in your thoughts and prayers. Cards can be sent to her at 1580 Dunn Road, Apt. 1409, Raleigh, NC 27614